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Wow!  What a remarkable time.  The energy is shifting so fast that most everyone I know 
is finding it almost impossible to keep up with their lives.  It's time to take some deep 
breaths and keep on going.  It doesn't seem like anything is going to slow down in the 
near future, so all we can do is expand.  The way to be in the best attunement during this 
time is to make sure that you're in line with goodness.  Ask yourself if you are expressing 
yourself from a place of goodwill toward all?  Are your projects in line with the highest 
good for all?  If they are, then you will begin to experience time expanding making it 
possible for you to get everything done.  There are legions of radiant beings on your team 
helping you.  So, don't think you're all alone.  Call on your radiant team for help, and you 
will receive it.  
 
THE SOUND OF THE ENERGY   
I woke up at 4:00 AM the other morning and heard from the back of my energy field a 
gentle tinkling sound. Then in my mind's eye I saw luscious golden coins falling into 
puddles of light.  This was the origin of the sweet sound.  Oh, we are so blessed, when we 
open our inner eyes to all that the Divine grants us.  It's in the dark morning hours as the 
sun is just beginning to think about rising that we are most available to the ultimate 
beauty. The poet Rumi says, "The breeze at dawn has secrets to tell you; do not go back 
to sleep."  Only fear separates us from the great goodness.  

 The discipline that it takes to choose the light, to choose the beauty, to choose the divine 
truth over the fear is quite a challenge.  But we are supported more now than ever by the 
radiant levels of consciousness.  Open to them.  Listen for the sound of the tinkling 
golden coins of the Great Mother Lakshmi and know that she is reminding you that She is 
returning.  She is rising up again to take her place on the Earth. And with her comes all 
the abundance and love and goodwill that she embodies. She bids you to open to embody 
it with her.   

 Listen.  Listen.  Listen. 

MY OWN PERSONAL JOY 

  Writing, directing, producing and acting in my new play POWER WOMAN MAGIC is 
a dream from my childhood.  It is a dream from my deep self.  Sharing this play with the 
first audience that saw it in February was such a joy.  I can't stop now. I'm hooked on my 
heart's desire.  I have found a wonderful creative partner, Alexandra Kulwant Kaur, and 
we are working together in the kind of partnership that I describe in the chapter titled The 
Power or Partnership and Community in my book EMBRACING YOUR POWER 
WOMAN,  the basis for the play.  I am also so blessed to have another wonderful 
partner, Kris Dillon, as our Drum Leader and Musical Director.  And I'm so grateful 
for Marian Head who is our first financial partner.  Such blessedness.  The cast members 
for the first production were all angels, who each brought her own unique light, beauty, 
and talent to create a moment in time which was timeless and powerful.   

  



I'm looking forward to the next cast, the next financial partners, the next women and men 
who are stepping up to  join me in my dream.  Because each person who joins the Power 
Woman Magic community adds another ray of light that shines deeper and deeper into 
the darkness and reveals the beauty, truth, and goodness that is just waiting to be brought 
forth.  
 
 

 

 


